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reopened pgrsudnt to the préviéions

Of*Qnder‘Nor?Ra29447 whi¢h order

established 80-acre spacing! units
for the Stateline—Ellenburqér Pool,

Lea County, New Mexico, for a period
of eighteen months. ‘
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TN THE MATTER OF :

. DEPOSITIONS,

In the matter of Case No. 5277!b¢ih§3

reope-ed to consider the nécessity
for the continuance éﬁ;theéspecial

allowables assigned to wells in the
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-~ 2 ‘MR. NUTTER: We will call next, Case 3278. ¥
e, 2 MR. HATCH: Case 3278: In the matter of Case No. 327B|
. [ : H
s > : . : .. . , P i i
' § being reopened pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-2944, |i '
t > o : !
- =2 "8 H s
= B . . N i
— =2 é 3§ which order established 80-acre spacing units for the ; 3
"i e z a! . . . ,{'::, A
1 5 . ".‘ L . : K H . - .‘;}:& it
B ng § 5; Stateline-Ellenburger Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, for a periog ;
- = £ 85 . 4 . - _ ' :
R g§ of eighteen months. , v 5 ;
o g+ 3% ; i :
e ¢ 23 ; : . = i " ,
- oo & 3% MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, ‘Jason Kellahin,|[: ‘ i .
! w * < T I : : i
L= 5 g4 L T e S ) BT v b ] 3 i:
= % 3% | santa Fe, representing Standard of Texas. This is a case poon ? :
| PR b4 -~ = . - { :r :
,; o 3 §g which is called on the motion of the Commission and Standard ;i § . »
feud P, x .E_ . o B , ‘, ’, E - E- H :
- = ‘2 By | of Texas Would like to offer "some testimdny in this and algo | i
" g % ¢3.] in Case 3277 pertaining to the allowables in the same pool. ; i ;
~ = i 33 | _. T T U B T P A S L | SR
o e e §5 Since the testimony would be repgtitious, in the event the M :
. F—3 S T Z : . o i
. gg '3 §§ cases are handled separately we move that they be consolidated | & ;
s -2 . | for purposes of testimony. : - N 3 : :
3 MR. NUTTER: .We will also call Case 3277. C
et : o S : ; 1§
MR, HATCH: Case 3277: In the matter of Case No. I

3277 being reopened to consider the necessity for the
cohtinuancé“ofvthe special allowables aséfgned to wells in
the Stateline-Ellénbpiger Pool, Lea Couéﬁy,’New Mexico.

MR. NUTTER:  Case 3577'and 3278 will be consblidateéi

for purposes of testimony.

MR. KELLAHIN: I would like to call two witnesses.

. {Witnesses sworn)
e , MR. KELLAHIN: I call as the first witness Mr. Bill
3 -
&
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exploration geologist in Corpus Christi, Texas. In July .
“employed as'a'produciion geologist.

"qualifications acceptable?

Driscoll.
W.J., DRISCOLL, called as a witness, having been first

duly sworn on oath, was examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:
Q Would you state your name, please?
A Bill Driscoll.

By whom are you employed and in what position?

» 0O

Standard Oil Company of Texas as a Production Geologid

You have nevér testified in New Mexico, have you?:

» 0

_No, I have not.

Q F6r~tﬁé’béhé%it of the Examiﬁer;'Wpﬁiﬁ you bfiééﬁy'
butline your ed#cafion and experience ‘as an_gnginéér érri ‘
geologist? |

AT attended‘éoﬁtherﬁ Methodist University from 1956
to 1961, dufing which time I received my B.S. and M.S. ih

Geology. 1In 1961 I was emploved by Standard‘of Texas as an
1965 I was transferred to Snyder, Texas where I am preSenfly

MR. kELLAHIN: Mr. Nutter, are the witness's

4

FR: Yes, they are. .

o
MR | NUTT 1oy

0

(By Mr. Keflahin) Have vou prepared a structuré map

perss:§

t.
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of the area involved in Case No. 32732
A I have.
(Wherecupon, Applicant's

Exhibit 1 marked for
identification.)

Q Is that marked as Exhibit No. 1?

A Yes, sir.

0 Would you describe the Exhibit No. 1?2

ting service, .
DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

A Exhibit No. 1 is a structure map on top of the

Ellenburger dolomite. The producing wells here are éhéﬁﬁ»i7;,' 'é

ey

by cirdlés wﬁiéh:are'COIOréd red. The dry holes are circled :

-meier repoy

~wells uncolored. You will note that there are fourteen

‘producing wells in the field, three in Texas and eleven in B

New Mexico.

1120 SIMMS BLDG = ®:P.O, BOX 1092:® PHONE 243-669\ » ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87101
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dearnley

Q Now, this structure, it does cross the state lire,

QdoeS'it not?’ ;
1
A That's correct. ;

0] Was ‘the identical mép and subsééuent exhibits to

be offered here presented at the Texas Permanent Rules Hearing

a1 8 A RN 8 g 0 L

hela‘in3Austih'dh’ﬁecember 16, 19662

A It was,

Q Are the productive linmits of the pool defidéd? | !

Th

(D

£

productive limits are fairly well defined on the

‘south end o tine fieid by the cil-watcer contact which-is in

. RIS the vicinity of a minus’eighty~nine'fifty. To the north the

.
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éy gi productlve limi¥s " ‘are somewhat undeflned partlcularlyto
I e
L F 4 : : :
, ’ % 3 : Z A
= igﬁ north of Sectlon 32. B
b= - o , £
gﬁj ;8f Q Do’ you ant1c1pate there will be any further A
i Coeas -2‘ ! . ) : b
Peoem 1 development in thls field? . o o
P LT (& : : . . o - : ‘
Fobas] P I R i ;. . e ;
RPN -C I ) A Not at the present time, I know of no plans for 5
Dig o further development at this time. - i
i Y"' t:»'ol ¥ Q lqould ‘you personally retommend any further developmen:
ij-EEk~§ 3 ‘ { B ] : :
SR N > § ‘ at thlS t1me7 ' .
=508 e : : ,
T Tw :
o 38 A Mo, I would not.
-1 ~=‘ : : p
2 Q Now, the’ exhibit shows fault lines crossing the

“DEPOSITIONS

structure as shown on’ ‘your contours. What is-the basis ifé

2

£.

5

D
P pC H
Z 58 C oL EBoE
o 85| thesez et
RS E I The most northwesterly fault you see in oectlon 32
-5 ; 35
v - —

1n New Mex1co 1s based on a fault cut observed 1n the

é Aarathon Vo b2 MeDonald State. ‘ﬁﬁe Southweoterly faal£ és.f
thé souther1§ fault are both based ‘on seismic data. Thé'g.
fa;lt Wthh aPpears in the center of the map is based oh
reélonal 96010glc concepts which are not shown on thls map;”

dlfference that is. observed between the north block of
the structure and the south block of the Structure.-

Q‘ Well now, actually, the fault shows very llttle

dlsplacement through the center of ‘the fleld

. . ‘c

S correct

B,
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Q In your opinion, does it interfere with communication

-
»

through the center of the field or is it a sealing fault? -

.}

o
P

A Weli, this fault is not'a sealing fault by virtue

I

You will note that we have shown this to be a sheer fault and

A

dearnley-meier reporting service, inc.

a sheer fault occuring in a dolomite or limestone section

will naturally be accompanied by 'a c¢rushing action

=
i and that would be probably accompanied by a secondary -+ i:. ...

v

miperaliZatibn which would, in my opinion, disrupt'the_>

ot

continuity of the reservoir immediately adjacent to the fault

]

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY. CONVENTIONS
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- 2 o s that reflected, in your opiniOn,:ﬁy the pressiire
i 2z : o
- ’21 :differéﬁﬁial across the faunlt lfne?fhu
fi -’ LA” Yes, it is.
TE 0 Is the 1ocation:o£>the;fault ekéctfy khOWﬁ?
TJ A We knaw'the approxiﬁate location of the fault. Qe_
‘?'};j ‘know that it falls between the éréup of.Welis‘to the north =

and the group of wells to the sbuth but the“striketof thei
fault naturally’VAriés somewhat;

Q This is the best interpretation you can make on the
basis of the infbrmatiOh”évailﬁbIe? |

A ThatVshco;;ect. E

Q Was Exhibit No. 1 prepared by you or under your

of its throw but I feel that it’ is probably a sealing faulti

T supervision?
e T I A e PR
. . RN “
» * - -
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MR.

MR,

What was the

"MR.

JOHN T.

8iyr, it

Q What are ﬁhe logs shown on the left-hand Sidefdf .

above the Ellenburger and it shows the pay zone here ai the
bottom, being a dolomlte sect10n.»
point here as top Ellenbunger.

MR. KELLAIIIN:

NUTTER:

-

KELLAHIN:

PoonEy
NUTTER:

‘He may be excu?ed}

KELLAHIN:

NUTTER:
date of that Texas héarinq in Auétin??

DRISCOLL:

NUTTER:

GAMERON,

duly sworn on ‘oath, was examined and testified as follows:’

thlS is a typical log.

" Thank you.

called as a' witness, having been first

was.

It shows a sectlon

It shows the maﬁplnge

G

£

‘At this time we will offeréﬁxﬁlJiﬁi

“

w

Applicant's Exhibit 1 will bé admitted

(wnereupon 5 u\pp.l.

3o Exhibit 1 admlthedé n |

evidence. )i

That's all I have on direct examination
. b o g; :

Are thére any questions Df‘Mf; ﬁtis&éil?“

1o
N

(Witness exdusedl) |

I call Mr. John Cameron.

"',‘::

I would like to ask you one §Ue§£ﬁoni'

December 16th.
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DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:
QJ Would you state your namé, please?
A fJﬁhn T. Cémergy. | ]
0 By whom are you employed and in what position?
A étan&ard éf‘Tégas aé Profaﬁioﬁ ﬁngineer. ﬁ
Q0  Have you previously testffied inmNew Meéico?.
A Ye;, I have.
MR. KELLAHIN: Are the witness's dualifications
acceptable?. o
MR. NUTTER: Yes, they aré.
- : (whepéﬁboﬁ,‘Apﬁiic;nﬁ'é
Exhibit 2 marked for

identification)

0 (By Mr. Kellahin) Reférring to what has been

‘marked as Exhibit No. 2, is that a composite of a number of

- separate exhibits submitted in book form?

A Yes; it is. 1It's a composite of reservoir data

‘sheet, production history, tabulation of current production
"'Fates; a pressure plot, results of material balance and some’

?dréers of both the Texas and the New Mexico Commission on this

field.

0 Now, referring to the first sheet which is the

SrEservoir ddta sieet, did Standard submit a reservoir data shed

at the temporary rules hearingﬁéniJély 28, 19652

t




drlve mechanlsm.

0 Are Our recommeridations for operating rules shown o
y P g

- . . h

- PAGE 10
[ C I—
2 A Yes, we did. ‘
3 Q Does this exhibit differ markedly from that exhibit?
©
v
= 5 ‘ A - No, it does not. -There are a few properties that ,
: N - -
éﬁ 3 ~§E have been rev1sed somewhat as we have ‘become more familiar
- > =0
P z xv
o ¥ . ; - ; . ;
q5».§ §§ ‘w1th the fleld ‘For example, the porosity we called 3.3% :
&2 = z«z . ' ;
= § 55 we have dhanged‘that to 3.1%; water saturation from 37 to 5
5-GR 1 g ?
> §' §§ 40%, minor revisions of that nagnltude are about the baly
L L 62 .
— - -0
125 & 33 rev131ons that | are on the reservoir data sheet fStatistic
P w“ Q7
= ; ég data has been brought up to date on the second page. We have :
W o i
o * u‘E §
— Z g2 now de01ded that there is a partial water drive in the pool. £
a>» T oZ : ;
‘am 8 Q. :
;E; § s< | At the time of the Temporary Rule Hearlng we' did not know the :
Sy . § ’ :
S
2
2

1120 S1MMS-BLDG. » P.0,

dearnley

on~the’data sheet?

A éés, tﬁey are; We recommend that the operatlno rules
in both states be made permanent

0 ﬁow, these are theieame rules that are presently in
effect? - |

A Yes, sir.f

Q .. You are-not recommendlnq any change at this t1me°

A No changes in tne.0perat1nq rules.

Q _ Ahd youimide: the same recommendation in Texasd
A

That's correct.

O

What allowable is in effect in this pool?

*M_—m“___ﬁﬁ—i

]

o
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H

211lowable of 330 barrels is in effect.

%

Q vwhat are your recommendations as to allbwaﬁie for

the future?

A We recommeﬁa“%hat the aildwéﬁles of wel‘s ln both

Texas and New Mexicc- go on the New Mexico 80 acre yardstlck
upon the expiration of the Texas diScovery‘allowable.,e

Q0 Now, the effect of the Texds discbvery‘aliowable by

a change in their rules wa t&nded, was. 1t not?

A Thatls correct. ‘It was changed from elqhteé&meﬁths

to twenty-four months.
o Q When will 1t exy;;g-
A It s now due to explre May 7+ 1967.
‘Q At‘whieh time yéufrecommend that the pool go ‘on New

 Mexico rales on allowable? .

A That's correct.
Q Now, referring to what 1is shown'as the production

history, that exhibit is self—explanatory. ;

.

MR. PORTER: 1 would like to ask One’questlon. - piad

- you make this recommendation to tne Texas-Rallroad Comm1531on

i

on Deczmber 16¢th? S

A Yes, sir, we did.

MR. PORTER: Did that go on the New Mexico vardstick?

A Yes, sir, and that has been approved b§ the Texas

L e
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- Comml.sSsion. -

I

MR. PORTER That's all I had.

0 (By Mr Kellahin) You agreed at that time to also

v
z
)
z
>
z
(]
v
X
(3
L)
% ;2
< - - [ ‘—t; - e ™
X = 3 §g make the same- “redommendation in New Mexico, aid you'ﬁc ?
" ' % %e ’ o
. % =& g
) Al £ g; A I 4did.
- z ~
= g &% L
o SR 3 0 You so stated to the Texas Commission?
s 5 E3
& 8 2%
. § 23 A That's -correct. ) z
S =Y 8 w P
= < 3% G .
RS T £ Q Exhibits shown as production history, I believe,
) = s 83 e e
. = 2 §§ : {
s g%— % 0% would be selfwexplanatory’ ;
ER e -
» & - E
— I g A Yes, I belleve it is. ;
SRR e st
= & 93 Q Do you have any comment to add?‘ B e e R s
a gg A No, I thlnk it's self explanatory. ;
—_— 2
= I 9i:
| S = a
. < 3 £ Q  Now, the eXhlblt on the next page shOW1ng current
— & =8

] productlon rates, where dld thls information come ‘Exam? .

= A These came in Texas.: They came from the monthly
Tl procuctlon reports flled by . the operators, Forms EB.:: In:New

) Mex1co they come from the monthly statlstlcal report. o %

B j Q You are recommendlng a change=to‘the New Mexico
* allowable ‘orders on explratlon of the Texas dlscovery"alloﬁable.
How many wells will be able to take advantage of the increase

that would be granted as a result of'thie?

TGl

A Well, there are flve wells in’ New M°x1co that are-now

producing top allowable. Some of these flve wells W1ll be

s e

- - able to take advantage of at least some of the increase. It's

1 -

3
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A  This is a plot of all the bottomhole pressures: that

BAN

we have on the wells in Fhe“Stateline—Ellenburger field and ,

it showé, to me, that the pressures grouped themselves into

3

two areas which correspond to the map subnitted as Exhibit 1

rt

Ing service, Inc.

by

into the south area and the north area, separated by about

, NEW MEXICO 87101

1,000 PSI.

Q ! Now, which wells are in the south area? . ‘ ?

- DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

-— A ¥ell, in the south area, the three Standard wells
= ; : A : i
g?’ in Texas are in the south area along with the Sego-Crawford i
= State Nos. 1 and 2 and the Tenneco State No. 1, #th= latter §
‘a3 . o L | i
= - ;three.wells being:in New Mexico.

e

'Q ; Are you proposing that the field be divided into

two reservoirs for proration purposes?

1203 FIRSY NATIONALBANK EAST @ PHONE 256-1294 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

1120 SIMMS BLDG. ® PO, BOX:1092' PHONE 2436691 ® ALBUGUERGUE,

dearnley

A z No, I am not.

Q ; what scrt of pressure mgasufemegts are these that . | §
you afeishdwin@ hefe?

A Well, invgeneral they are either buildups or they
‘are driiISteﬁ tést pfeSSUresf The four pressures that I have
'indicétad:by Number 1,32; 3, and 4, I think are particularly

significant in that in my opinion, they indicate interference

petween wells on this 80-acre spacing. For example, No. 1 is

[t

a drilllstem test in the Sego-Crawford Stiate No. 1 which was mad

1

beforcanyTprofuction-Erom that wall,  This pressure was 4,177

PEIG, which was about 800 PSI less than initial pressure in

s
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’breS§ure stown on the pl
_uépongqu;ig;ﬁa}qu;Nin_élaCeAfgr the total field of 6?7

'fhiiiiéﬁfbafféiéi These same calculations show that .the south

this area so I think thlis well was effected by prior

production from other wells in the area and this was higher

than the curve because of the wateré@nflug in that area.
o) Actﬁally, the pressure deéline'on the well is-
consistent Withifhe decline on the other wells, is it not?
A Yes,'it is. |

0 Now, tﬁfning to the“material balance results in

Exhibit No. 2, would yon discuss those?

A These are results of a conventiohal material balance.
It ran one ‘on ‘the north area and one on the south, using the

ot and the results of the calculations

area has had no appreciable watet influx and it's a

‘volumetric dry reservoir. - The north area has had water

influx ahd we call that a partial water drive. Taking these

results a little further and calculated,an estimate reserve

for the fiela; calculated to be 2.06 miiiiéhﬂEQEﬁéié.“;if"”h““

;ihis is dividéd‘émbﬁd the fourteen existing wells, it comes

4but'to”an aveféée reserve pe:?wéll of 147,000 barrels.

Q Now, what is the cost of drilling a well in this

. pool?

A $226.000.
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4 A I consider them not too attractive economically :
8 ; !
5 L L !
3 for -2147,000 barrels, more or less, to spend $226,000J 0 is not !
8 ' P P D T _L o
. - . . S : £ H
S a real attractive proposition. ;
v
x 2g ‘ 5 ‘ ‘ §
. = 28 . 1 , ;
& 8 gk 0 ~Would you recommend to your company that they -drili = Lo :
= ¥ £8 : - o P EoL 3
§ 9F ' ' ; Loty
~ I ;?, any further wells? _ ~ - R : R BRI
&8 g ' ' { e ;
oo § €3 : ; - i :
>- & g4 A No, I do not. » ‘ i - :
" g5 . : . . - A : !
> & 29 0 Iz the field now developed to an 80-acre spacing ; ;
oo & 3 . , ? : :
== = o | 1
= & 33 | pattern?. A St : b b1 i
s 23 ‘ ‘ : ' \ (o .
=2 ¥ Fuw A Yes, it 1is. : » % ]
as '; o ‘ . ) i i
e . ek . L . : S : i
— £ 87 Q If the field were drilled to 40-acre density; in 1
a o : %’ﬁ : C R B
"'-...- 3 » . . . v". . ‘ : ‘ ) o : o ;
*E; 2 ‘;§,' your opinion, would ultimate recovery be increased? | ’
S .3 v . i ;
b z ; & O R AT T SO R S Srgges e S g i ¥ :
as ;82 A  No, sir, I do not believe 1t would. ; !
= 1 22 } Q - Would wells drilled on a 40-~acre spacing be !
economic? :
‘A No, sir, they wouldn't becsuse you would get:about 1 Hois
the same ultimate recovery from the field and would hdve : P

‘twice as many wells and it would' be .about 74,506'barféis éﬁd | ?
these wells would not be economic for $226,000.00 well cost.

0 Now, the Exhibit No. 2 also contains a copy“df
the Texas Temporary Rule Order, is that right? % :
A Yes, it does. ‘ i é

3

h>Sangiamiain

Q Has a new order been eﬁtered<as'yet“by Texasﬂ

-l
VR P
e

-
[pre—

For permanent rules? ' . i

0] Yes, sir.
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AGE

£l heen entered

A Ino, @ formal order has no

ons

ting uander now?

Thls is t‘ne ordey it 1s onera

That s correct.

Q poes the order cover the allowable jn Texas:

Y core CONY ENTY

s
“
0 8710}

TETYICE; T

1CO87108

it doeén‘t. The Texas allowable is

EW. MEXIC!
€X

A; NO. 81Y

NEW
NEWM!

”

ESTIMONY DAH

o

E.

co1htrolled by a yardstlck.

i

8

as containe
{

i
H
H

A Yes; tdoes, essentxally

Does the order cont

a 1n the New Mexlco o

LBUQUERQU,
E

oAl

0
z>

NEAI\NGS STATE MENTS EXPERT T

reporiin

:
h.tt] e aif fereﬁt.

1ONS,

g |The end result is appfoxnnately th

correct, as to spacan too.

i
A ves,; it 1S essentlally.

SPECIAUITING NGRS

0 1t vsould be on 80-—acre spac

H

! pr L ctical purposes ?

T fgarniey-weit-

A That s correct. .

: ¥
Q What &id the New Mex1co order prov1de in respect to

oo Nemow o

the allowables ?

A New Mexico Order Number R— 043 set up an allowable :

gttt

’

of 330 barrels for ‘the Wells in New Mexxco por’ clon of the

N g

he dlSCOVer allowable is

i@ to be contlnued as. long as

fie

I
£ in>the: Texas portion.
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Q0 And this is what you‘fecammend be done at this time,
is that correct? |
A Yes.
Q ~ Have you heard anyth;ﬁg‘f;om Te#gs’in régéfd to the

hearing held on December 16th?

, NEW MEXICO 87101

‘A Yes, we have. We have a letter from R.H. Barbeck
Chief Engineer of the Commission, signed by Bill I. Thomas

which we have entered as Exhibit 3.

ONE 2561294 ¢ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

I renorting service, inc.

1092 @ PHONE 243-6691-# ALBUQUERGUE

p (whéréupon, App;icant's ; P

- z  Exhibit 3 marked for o

— 5 . identification.) }

.Q_: ,o.{.;’*‘ - o ey [T SR T I e - . Cod

as - @¥ . I BRI el Vo - ; ) R H
‘Eg 6% Q That is a copy of the letter directed to your 3 .

z o . . =z N S »

@ , 82 company in regard to that hearing? 1

o 3 % A That's correct. :

Q ¢ 238 . SO T ~ : ;

’ Q Were exhibits contained in Exhibit No. 2 prepared = :

by you or under your supervision?

A Yes, they were. :

MR. KELLAHIN: T would like to offer in evidence. '

Exhibits 2 and 3. , ' _ ;

MR. NUTTER: Exhibits 2 and 3 will be admitted in

evidence.

(Whereupon, Applicant's :
Exnibhits -2 and Jhadmitied in

avidance)

MR. KELLAHIN: That's all I have on direct examinatiox.

BY MR. NUTTFR:

B R LI
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that was aniin

al That s correét, béfore
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ord&Staﬁé No. 1 pressure.
on the ééher‘three.
pbihts?§

do so. fﬁell.N6;‘2
bikteen :?Number 2 also in
‘éprésSufe”érom“arillstem‘
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ssure?
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i ‘ IR P ' .
rgubstantlal production
. i
“.Epéénds per square inch

R .

§ No. 3 is

afdrlllstem test, an lnltia} p%essur% in that well and it was
800 PSI less than ;n\L ial pressurée 1 the nog@h area. Number
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s oo 1Taken before?p rdduc i
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Y - .
R Q Now, according to your calculations here, you

SRR P e . L , . ' cy oy s '
- - o~y indicate that yon_have got.about two million barrels of | .
:‘ a‘ L -—1 . . S own .. - V ; ) - L . . .
: : recoverable o0il in the pool and then we turn to the production
. .

history and we find that 1,100,000 barrels has been produced.
iﬁ bihéf words, you ccgéfaéx that this pool is mofé than L
50% depleted? o - _ o - @
A Yes, sir, I'do. | :
Q Do you‘think there would 5e any‘prdbability of. any
seconddry recovery in this pool?

A It's possible, if this water drive does not come

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY. DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

along a good bit stronger, I am sure it will be looked ifnto. Bt
Q-‘“bafticﬁlarlyﬁin the one area there is no water

drive indicated at all in that one area.

1120 SIMMS BLDG, ®P,0, BOX. 1992 » PHONE 243-6691 & ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87101

1205 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST ® PHONE 256-1294-0 ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

dearnley-meier reporting service, inc

MR. PORTER: What is the recovery factor?

A For the south area WitﬁBﬁt water drive is 25.4%;

in the north area, and I will admit that this is an assumed

‘figure, it's 35%. i
' : ;
- MR. NUTTER?! -Are there any other questions of Mr.
Cameron? He may be excused.
(Witness excused)
MR. NUTTER: Do you have anything further, Mr.
- Kellahin?
ﬁf MR. KELLAHIN: That's all. :
e ) VRS MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have anything they wish
8 -
f:
] T i
L = 3 Bk
Et 3
E : - . . -
f - ) s
ke - S
I 3 '
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PAGE 22

to offer in Cases 3277 and 3278. Mr. Lyon?
MR. LYON: Victor Lyon with Continental 0il

Company. Continental Oil Company‘would like to cecncur

with Standard of Texas' recommendation that the temporary

field rules in the Stateline;Ellénbﬁrger Pool be made

- permanent and we have no objection to the order which has -

been entered as to the allowable.

MR. NUTTER: Thank you, Mr. Lyon. Does anyone else

‘have anything to offer?

MR. HATCH: Telegrams from Humble 0il and Refining

. Company and from Skelly in support of the Applicant.

- MR. NUTTER: Think you. Is~Ehéfe~anyfhing”fufthef?

We will take these cases under Advisement and recess the

hearing until i:15. B

(Reccss)
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
‘ ss
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )
I, KAY EMBREE, Court Reéporter, do hereby certify that the
foregoing and attachéd transcript of proceedings before the

v 3 G . - ) 13 . » o
New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission Examiner at Santa Fe,

New Mexico, is a true and Gorrect record to the best of my

J

N

knowledge, skill and ability.
JCourt Reporter
#i ;
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Wells or locations not within 180 feet of center of 40 scre tract.

Standard 041 Company of Texas
contimul State il-B Sntloa 5, 'ncs. mr.

A 2

located 860 feet from lWl'tll iine and ;you ‘feet Trowm east iine,

Seco Production Company
Crawford-State §1-N Section 4, T248, R3SE

‘Located 660 feet from south line and 2218 feet from west line.

Seco Production Company
Crawford-State #2-1 Section: 4, T248, mz
l.oeatcd 1980 feet from south line and 890 feet from west line.
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" Allowable adjustment:

1t is recommended that an oil pool be created and designated
the Stateline-Ellenburger Pool. Vertical limits to be the Ellen-
burger forution and horizontal limits to be as follows:

'IOHNSHIP 24 SOUTH, RANGB 38 EAST, NMPM
Section 4: All
Section §: NE/4

Discovery well is the Standard 011 Co-pany of ‘l'exu, Southlend
Royalty Well No. 16-1 located in the SW/4 NW/4, Section 16, Block
A-51, Andrews County, Texas.

“The well was completed on May 4, 1965, for an I.P. of 436
BOPD. Top of perforations is 12,172 foet.

‘At thi- time the Texas well is producing at-the rate of 330
B0PD discovery allowable. This rate will be maintained for a period
of 18 mthl or until the sixth well is completed in the pool.

In order to prevent drainue and protoct ccmhtivc rights,
it is recommended that an allowable comparable to the Texas al-
‘lowable be set for New Mexico wells, that is 330 BOPD. This
allowable should remain in effect so long as the discovery allow-

able remains in effect.

_When the discovery allowable is diacontiwed. the noml
allovable can be set ove of two ways, either on the bhasis of ¢4
Texse Yardstick ané Market Demand Pactor or the New Mexico Noml

" Unit Allowable with the appropriate depth factor.

As an example of allowable conparisom, using Aumt figures
for both states;:

_sa’c"'mbit 2

1£ the Texas allowable is adopted for wells in New Mexico,
it will have to be set on the basis of the allowable for the
Texas wells for the preceding nonth. This can be illustrated by
the following formmla: ‘

This month's mumber of days X (Yardstick Factor X Market Demand Factor)
Wext month's nuwber of days

For axamnle, ¥'l11 assums the CGmission is setting the allowam.e for
July, 1965. Using the 40 acre yardstick of 287 BOPD X 28X Market
Demand Factor: o

-
-

30 X (287 X ..28)
31 78 BOPD for July.

This would make the July New Mexico allowable balance the June Texas
allowable.
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. Standard 01}, Company of ‘Texa.';
P. 0. Box 1249 '
Houston, Texas

ATTENTION: Mr. Paul Huly ;
IN RE: - Docket No, 8-55,393 : -, 1
Hé,&ird'JuJy'lS;‘f-fl%S - 2

STATELINE (ELLENBURGER ) ‘Frirp

Andrewg County,

A a2, e

G B -2, 80 acre proration uits plus 40 asye “clerance for the last well

'on a lezse; moXinum diagonal op 3,250¢,

3+ 100% acreage allocation, RS

he At Jeast 1,400 of surface casing; or k501 -op surface casing
with 8 multi-stage to0]. 5et and cemented g 14001,

s
& smeiom:

at saig hearing, 1f the evidence bresenteq atf: Said hearing fails to Suppoxrt
the propoged Permanent ruleg » this fielg may revert to Statewide Bpacing ang -
Proration unitg, . . : . ‘ S

A formal order will.ne Torthcoming, . ~
Yours very truly,

Arthur H. Barbeej
Chief Engineer

Mgﬁfc /

[ 4

okpr 4
Senior Examiney _

MIG :ebye
cec - A1l Operators, all 8ppearanceg
... PXOTGtION [Devt., Bop ook
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MARATHON OIL comPANY TooJuly 23,1965 T c ~ $
P. 0. Box 220 = -§ ;
Hobbs, New Mexico - 73
o 'Neﬁ:HéifbbbejwédnséEQfobh‘Cdinlsslon
Santa Fe, New Mexico :
Attentioh: Mr. Dan Nutter ;
Dear Sir: | §
g This Is to confirm our felephqne conversation of July 22,
1965 whereby you wére informed that Marathon 011 Company has
complied with the Commission's suggestion that Marathon's
McDonald A/c 3 State; Well No. 1, location be changed,
The New locatfon for the subject well Is 2680 from the -
East line and 560' from the South 1ine-of Section 32, T.23 south,
R. 38 East, Lea County, New Mexico, which will conform with the -
antlPcipated field rules of all locations being within 150" of :
the center of a 40 acre tract. : : :
Yours very truly,
weahow oiLcowenny |
o - Depariment of Operations » 5'
776?57255;;;;¥5;::)
# John R. Barber %
Area Petroleum Engineer ;
JRB:bje
cc: J. H. Herring 5
J. R, Murray
L. H. Shearer
T. A, Steele
A. A, Peters
File
- X F S alrark ~_.~"“"!” )
- ' -
n % i




Exhibit §1 18 a surface ownership map of the area around the proposed =~

Stateline-Ellenburger Pool.

Depicted on this map are producing wells shown as bleck dots and loca-
tions or drilling wells shown as open circles. At present there are two
producing wells, one in the SW/4 NW/4, Section 16, Blk., A-51, Andrews

County, Texas, and one in the NW/4 NE/4, Section 5, 'romhip 24 South,

Range 38 East, Lea County, New Mexieo. . )

Also depicted is the cross-section A' - A which encompasses three wella
nly. reviously mentioned producing wells and a drxy hole
druhd by Skd{y 0i1 Company located in the SE/4 SW/4, Section 9,
Township 24 South, Range 38 East. This well was drilled to a total
depth of 10,270 feot and did not reach the Ellenburger formation,

On the right of the exhibit are split logs of the wells depicted by

cross-section A' - A. The purpose of depicting the Skelly well is
to {llustrate the possible presence of a fault which would probably
be the controlling factor for the southérn horiszontal boundary of the
pool. The lower portion of the cross-section covers the top of the
Ellenburger and reflects a structural difference of 69 feet with the
New Nexico well being the highest well.

The structural difference on the Devonian top between the two producing
wells is 90 feet and in excess of 300 feet between the skclly well and
the tﬁo producing wells.

About the only conclusion that can be drawn from this exhibit is that
there is 2ot enough information available to definitely say that both
ptodncinnns monthelnecttuetnre However, I would venture
a guéss and say that they were. This’ anunption is based on the fact

- that the Ellenburger ie usually highly faulted in this area, and it

is highly probable that these wells are located on the same fault
block. This can be assumed since it would be improbable that these
wells would be on separate fault blocks with only 69 feet of structural

du‘uetms.







PN

-2-

RN o™ L

[ D

R

- 1‘understand-that Standard of Texas is to furnish all pertinent
reservoir data for the hearing. I have mailed Mr. Cribb with
standard 0il Company of Texas im Snyder, Texas, two copies of
this exhibit so that he will know what the Commission may present
in the way of geological testimony.
Very truly yours,
011 CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Sepptbn W- um//z/t/’
o)//John W. Runyan :
Geologist
" ec:  Mr. Joe D. Ramey, Supervisor, District I NMOGG®
; JWRéfd B
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GOVERNOR = o
JACK M. CAMPBELL ey :
CHAIRMAN - ~
ﬁtate of Nefo (ﬂlexttn T -
. i - 2.
ﬂBJ y \ .
i § s
-
P xd
< .

LAND COMMISSIONER
GUYTON B, HAYS
MEMBER" ~

STATE GEOL
‘AL, £ORTH
SECRVETARY -

.P. O, BOX_ 1980
HOBBS

July 16, 1965

, Mr. 'Dan Mutter, Chief Edgineer

o ‘New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
POot 0ffice Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Re: Geology Case 3277
Déar Dan:

The attached exhibit contains all the geo;oglcal 1nfbrmat10n
available at this time. Since there are only two wells complet“d
in the Ellenburger in this area, it is: 1mpos51ble to construct a
structure map, Crossection A - A' indicates that the two  Standard
0il Company. of Texas wells, -one in Texas ‘and one in New Mexico,
certainly appear to be on the same structure. ‘The past history
of the Ellenburger formation in th13 area has been very good as
far as porosity and permeability are concerned; Generally in
this formation, faulting on the structures is" che controlling
factor. The p0581b1e fault (?) shown in Crossqction A~ A' and
on the location map is based upon information by Standard 0il
Company of Texas, their seismic maps.

The Standard of Texas Continental State No. 1, Unit B, Section 5,
should be checked very closely. The renorted gas pgoduct1on 1s
makes 1t practlcally a géé»ﬁell. This well 1sestructura11y hlgher
ang 33mp;3__33 T -':lg.‘!‘:.‘:' CRhan Che well-tin ?'5’)‘;'5- SLTEOAS 'DGSSZ‘G}.!: that

its completion is partly in the gas cap of this reservoir.
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July 26, 1965

New Mexico :Cil Consetvation Commission
P, O, Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico - 87501

Re: Cases 3277 and 3278
Hearing on July 28 1965

Gentlemen~

i Amer“dkﬂPe"oleum r‘orpor:atlon is a'working 1nterest ‘owner in the

-Statéllne El1 ﬁbut er TieldTin Tevae ;tuown .any acreage in
Sectlons 4 and 5, Township 24 South, Range 38 East, in New Heaico.

Amerada's position in Case 3277 is that allowables in Teéxas and
New Mexico should be assigned on an equitable basis, an equal allowable

per acre of proration unit.

' Amerada -3 p031t10n in Case 3278 is that it supports'that part
of the -application of Standard 0il ‘Company of Texas for special pool
‘rules which provide for 80-acre proration units, inasmuch as Texas has

adopted this spacing

Very truly yours,

?LM,

" Hocker

RLH:dw

CR .PH iz 56

-~
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Docket No, 21~-65

 DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - JULY 28, 1965

9 A:M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONPERBNCB 'ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

CASE 3278:

CASE 3279:

CASE 3280:

CASE 3281:

CASE 3277:

fiowing cdses will be heard before Danlel S. Nutter, Examiner, or
s A. Utz, Alternate Examiner:

In the matter of the hearing called by the 011 Conservation Com—
mission on its own motion to consider the creation of a new pool
for Ellenburger productiop in Sections 4 and 5, Township 24 South,
Range 38 East, Lea County, New Mexico, said pool to be desigrated
the Stateline-Ellenburger Poolj: further to consider the establish-

ment of a procedure whereby allowables ‘for wells -in sald pool may

wells in the same common source of supply in the State of Texas.

-Appllcatlon of utandard 0il Company of Texas for speclal rules for

the Statellne—Ellenburger Pool,. Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks the promulgatlon of special pool

rules for the Statellne—Ellenburger Pool in Sectiéns 4 and 55

wanehlp 24 South, Rnnge 38 East, Lea County, New Mex1co, including
a prov;31on for 80-acre proration units.

Appllcatlon of Standard 011 Company of Téan for a non—standard
unit and an unorthodox locatlon,rﬂddy County, New Mex1eo., Appl‘”-

acre non-standard gas proratlor unit comprlslng all of the partial

Sections 34 and 35, Townshlp 205 South, .Range 23 East, Indian

_»B§31n—Upper Pennsylve
Unit to be d*‘::aten
location 930 feet from the South and East’ 1ines vf said’ @Pntlon 34,

ian ‘Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, ‘'said
to a:well to be drllled at an unorthodox

Appllcatlon of Bolack-Greer, Inc. for an unorthodox locatlon,

Rio Arriba, .County, New. Mexicao. Appllcant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks approval of an unorthodox 0il well location 850 feet from

the North line and 1030 feet from. the East line of Section 16,
Township 25 North, Range 23 West Puerto Chlqu1to—Gallup 0il Pool,
Rio Arrlba County, New Mexico.

Appllcatlon of Samuel G. Dunn for a two~well prorat1on unit and
an unorthodox 1ocat10n, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico. Appllcant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to drill and. produce
the second- well on ‘the lGO-acre 0il proration unit comprising the

-SW/4 of Section 26, Township 26 North, Range 1 East, Puerto Chiquito-

Gallup 0i1 Fool, Rio Arriba County, New Mex1co, ‘the lEO-acre ‘allow-
ble to be! produced from elther well in any proportlon. :8aid
second well would be erl¢cd an nnorthodox location 1720 feet

" from the Scuthollne and’ 460 feet from the West 11ne ‘of 8&id ‘SBectio

26. (The SW/4 of Section 26 i3 currently. dedicated to'a well in
Unit M of said sectlon) In the alternative, appllcanu seeks the
creation of two non-standard 80-acre proration units comprising the
N/2 SW/4 and 8/2 SW/4 of 'said Section 26 to be dedicated to the
proposed well and the existing well, respectively.
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~Examiner Hearnng - 7=~ 28 65

CASE 3282:

CASE 3073

Appllcatiun of Continental 0il Company for a special allowable,
Lea County, New Mexica. Appllcant,,in the abovie- -styled cause,
seeks' the! a351gnment of a special allowable to wells on its
Eaves "B" Lease in Section 31, Township 26 South, Range 37 East,
Jalmat Pool, Lea County, New Mex1co, which allowable would permit

_equellzed per-acre withdrawal rates from applicant'!s wells

(on 40=-acre ‘spacing) to the per-acre withdrawal rates from 20-
acre wells located immediately south of said Baves "B ‘Lease in

? the Scarborough Pool, Winkler County, Texas. In the alternative,

applicant seeks the de51gnat10n of ‘a:'separate new pool for Yates

productlon for said ‘Section 31, and the establishment of a procedure
'whereby spec1a1 pool allowables would be assigned to effect such

equalized per-acre withdrawdals. 7

(Reopened)-

y
e pool

- In the ﬁatter of Case No. 3073 being reopened pursuant to the .
.‘provisidns ‘of Order No. R-2758, which ‘order, ‘as amended by -Orders

Nos. ‘R-2758-A and R~2758-B, established 160=<acre 0il well spacing
and’ 320iacre gas well spacing for the Tocito Dome—Pennsylvanlan

_«“D” 0il) Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico, for a period of one

Pll intetested parties mdy_appear .and  show cause why. sdid
acre gas ‘well ‘spacing, or such other spac1ng as ‘may seem- proper.

(Regpened) Continued from the June 30th Examiner Hear1ng s

CASE 3112

‘éf order’ No. R-2824, which’ order ‘authorized: Gallup-Dakota

,bcommingllng 1n the WELLbUfé b; me pq of a dual flow downhole choke

New M.ex:.co° “All dinterested part1es may appear and show cause why
the}aqthorlty grarited under this order should not be terminated.

d not be" developed on 40-dcre oil" well spacing‘and 160» o
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U, , GOVERNOR
JACK M. CAMPBELL

i B ’ : . CHAIRMAN ’ ‘ o o |
. ) State of ﬁefn Cﬂﬂexicu , . '
S ®il Qonservation Qommission |
. L LAND COMMISSIONER ' B\ o CSTATE GEOLOGIST : - R

o R GUYTON B. HAYS

‘ , B MEMBER e-uii ' SECARELTAPROYRTEFREJ:TOR -

Clrenornl e e g , _ P.0.BOX 2088 »

‘ : . ” - B SANTA FE ) ’ - : ) . * -
i | August &, 1965 ' ]

7.l - mr. Jason Kellahin . Re: case No. 3;73 - E

e e

A

M“M‘Mu‘l‘p VA e

A

_Kellahin & Fox = . Order No. R-2943 & 3294
‘Attorneys at Law ‘ Applicant:

‘post Office Nox 1769 _ ocC &
 santa Pe, New Nexico sundt:d 0il Co. of Texas

B

Dear Sir:

-Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above—referenced Com— .
mss:.on order recently entered in the subject case. . SR

Very truly yours,

R ,,,«z;vg,

3 ) B A. L. PORTER, Jr.
; . : L ' : Secretary—DJ.rector

e".:" ir/-

Ccarbon copy of order also szent to: >' COCKET MAILED ‘ ‘

Hobbs OCC__ X _ - : Dot l

Artesia OCC

[ mrrwarss

T /&4/ S~ 67/@2@&«»7
Agztec 0OCC

- E | ) OTHER ' Mr., Chas. Malone, Mr. Jim Jennings & Mx, Robert J. Leonard
F : R . N i LR aﬁ )
Q5 < | :

TN

T




QOIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

Date 7/27/&5

cAs;uj”iib“ 27T . HEARING DATE  Ffeee 7/21’/ ‘s
DA

My recomendations for an order in the above numbered case(s) ire
as follows

- 61—
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1120 SIMMS BLDG. ¢, P.O.BOX 1092 ¢ PHONE 243-6691 » ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

1213 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST s PHONE 256.1294 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PAGE 24

STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
, _ ) ss
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

1, ADA DEARNLEY, Notary Public

in and for the County of

Bernalillo, State»of‘New Mexico, do hereby certify that the

fofégoind and attached Transcript of

Hearing before the New

Mexico 0Oil Conservation Commission was reported by me; and

that the same is a true and correct record of the said

proceedings, to the best of my knowlecge, skill and ability.

.~ Witness my Hand and Seal this 7th day of-August, 1965.

ﬂé{f / L)A/(,«/z/zo&—q/'

NOTARY pUBLI%/f

1§ do hereby certify that the f?ifﬁﬁinfnf‘
a conmatELe rcRid ot ¢ ‘:,Ze;r .,..L,z?."
S " ;_::g 9‘1‘)}.3:;-., s el ‘ ’:.’
2 OM e 7/ EE.nn , isL2.
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+ DALY COPpY, CONVENTIONS
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1213 FIRST
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BANK'EAST o PHONE 236.1294. o ALBUQUERGQUE,

NATIONAL

WITNESS
R. E. CRIBB

Direct Examination by Mr. Kellahin

PAUL HULL
birect Examination by Mr, Kellahin
Cross Examination by Mr. Nutter

' JOE D. RAMEY

'Durrétt

Direct Examination by Mr,

Cross Examination by Mr..Nutter
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Standard's No. 2
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L ; _ PAGE 22 ‘ ;
. : f MR. KELLAHIN: Nothing Furthor,
: i 2 .
i o . : N . . ~
o § MR. NUTTER: bpo you have anything further; Mr, :
' o S Durrett?
R §
+r N ;
DR - 5 8 MR. DURRETT: <hat will conclude our case,
o = & &g
F  — » 'E‘,-‘, 5Ll . x —
i . § '§§ MR-~ NUTT E Does aﬁyone have anythlng fufther to :
: s 5 gz '
i = £ | offer in Case 32772 I would like to announce that we have
£ 9
é S: g <§ received a telegram from Pan American Petroleum Corporatlon - :
w - t( B H i
: Lo S g
‘ =5 3 in which' they concur with the creation of the pool and the
> e N
i e a o wd
i S 288 _as51gnment of the allowables on an equltable b351s w1¥h the
X zz
. a i G8
o .o § 3
_- 2 g allowable in Texas. : : 3
— S Lo . i :
‘@ . § ¥ If there is nothlng further in this case, we will take x ==
= % <3 - B | TR |
‘== i 33[ the case under adV1sement { ¢
I < &z 3
Q L g :
=- § =5 :
»

)
[




rmoe 21

taken away from the weélls in Texas, is that correct?

) A 'Yes , sir.
R 0 {'J‘as E;(Eigl_t‘l_ ‘“p*‘"“p/ared’ by-you-or. “unde r..your ’,
>supervisiOﬁ? ''''' -
P - A It was.

MR. DURRETT: If the Examiner please, I-move the
introduction of Exhibit No. 1. That would conclude my
examination of Mr. Ramey.

MR. NUTTER: 0.C.C. Exhibit No. 1 will bé admitted.

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS. EXPERY. TESTIMONY.' DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS
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(Whereupon, 0.C.C. Exhibit :
No. 1 was offered and !
admitted in evidence.) f
TEs 2 MR, NUTTER: Any questions of Mr. Ramey?
3 Z "CROSS EXAMINATION
-~ < fred B = b3
> 8 ogs | ; , . - :
™= . % =% | BY MR, NUTTER: -
~-+..1.: Q@  What was the date of completion of the well in
- New Mexico and what afec¥£é"péff;:ati¢n tops?
A I think the completion date was on the 18th. I o

‘stand to be corrected on that, July the 11lth, and the top of | g

the perforations are at 12,068 feet.
MR. NUTTER: Are there any questions of Mr, Ramey?

‘He may be excused.

(Witness excused.)

MR; NUTTER: Do vou have anything further in this

case, Mr. Kellahin?

R
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; - PAGE 20
: Z_ ' g limité to be the Ellenburger férmation and the horizontal
1 § limits to be as follows: in-wanship 24 South, Range 38
: East, all of Section 4, the Northeast Quarter of Section 5,

Q Are those horizontal limits depicted upon your
Exhibit No. 1?

A Yes, sir, they're outlined in~§feeﬁ.

-

ting service, ing.

DI'OSITION‘;‘ NEAN'NGS, STATE MENlTS. EXPERY TESTIMONY, DMIY%COPY

A NS o S e

Q Now, do you have a recommendation to make to the

o
g,
<3
3
gg Examiner concerning the allowable that should be assigned to E
= $u this pool? B
:: g a Yeés, sir. At this time the Texas well is producing ;
s | ~ | ~
g; qg at the rate of, with an assigned allowable of 330 barrels.per ;
RS £ SRR ST T TU I L U P
‘1§;~'2;‘§§, day, while the New Mexico well is receiving an allowable of i
& 82 ’ - , A . _ :
. ;; 3 §§ 250 barrels per day. So, to prevent drainage and to protect :
a» ¥ go ' _ ' - :
= % =7 | correlative rights it would be my recommendation that the :
Soeeso ) New HMexico ‘ailowable be adjusted to the 330 barrel per day :
7 : B . .
rate uh£i1, well, so long as the~discoVery-allowable is E
maintained in Texas. f
©Q  wWhat is the New Mexico well producing right now? §
. Is it producing’ top New Mexico allowable? §

“A Yes, sir,.

0  What is that?

A 250 barrels pér day.

- -

‘ : S A e e £ H 3 : itte O
O You woild reoommend TIC COXUCY De wIritten to

go to the Texas allowable until the discovery provisions are
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0 Would that substantiate your opinion that there is

a separate common source of supply?

A Yes, sir, common source of supply.

0] When I say a separate common source of supply, Mr.

Ramey, I mean the Texas portion and the New Mexico portion

together are a separate common source of supply?

A Yes, sir. Probably separate from any other

Ellenburger pool in the area.

Q Which well was the discovery well, Mr. Réhey; would
you give some information on-:-that weéll? ~

A The discovery well was the Standard 0il Company of

‘Texas Southldnd Royalty Well No. 16-1 located in the’Southwest.

Quarter, Northwest Quarter of Section 16;ABlock'A~51, Andrews
Coupty[ Texas., - The well was completed onvMay 4, 1965 for an —
iP:df‘436 barrels per day, and fdprof'péffdrétiéh?is i2ﬁlf2
feot. | |

Q Now, Mr. Ramey, would you referrto;§duk’Exhibitjl
again and please state to the Examiner your recomméndation, if
yoﬁ have one, concerning the horiZOntal‘limits of the proposed
pool?

A I would recommend that an oil pool bercreated and

designated as the Stateline-Ellenburger Pool; the vertical

e o 3 e
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4 N .
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PASE 18
A Yes, sir. ‘
Q And also from Commission files?
A Yes, sir. We had part of the logs in our file and

then the remainder weré'fﬁfhigﬁéé‘bySStan&dfd.

Q Wﬁét”aé'YOU“feél'théf thig cross secﬁioh wdﬁlé
indicate” to you?

A -Weli, I think it helps to indicateAthat1this is
one common source of supply. Thefe's at least»no‘indication
that it is not. | |

-Q  Have you studied the structural map that was

| presented in this case by Standard as their Exhibit No. 17

A  Yes, sir.

o Was that furnished to you priér to this heérihg?
e veariay S e ]

Q And using that structure map and>the information

that-yéu haVe available as shown on your Exhibit 1,,what would

‘be your opinion concerning this pool?.

A ’Well, using all the maps available plus the
information that was given by Mr. Hull on the gravities and
fluids and gas-oil ratios and such,‘well, I conld conclude
that this would be a COmmon:source of supply.

Q  And you were present“heie‘this moIning aﬁé haard
the Standard withésses testify concerning the similarity 6f‘

bottomhole pressure and the GOR data and the permeability and

H

T £ a2 e e e




TIAGE 17

0  Now, the tops that you have de picted bg;gi are

they pro;ected tops that Seco is progeﬂtlng now?

A No. I didn't 1nqu1re as to that. I Just, the

E, NEW MEXICO' ~

285.1294 ¢ ALRUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

Ellenburger in the two Standard wells is fairly uniform. I

2 o PHONE 243.6691 o ALBUQUERQU

‘think within thirty:feet. I would say that the Crawford State

well would fall within the same thickness category, and so I
think this just illustrates that perhaps we have a gradually

climbing Structure between the two wells. We ‘didn't have

e S N s 4 BT

. enough 1nformat10n ‘to actually draw a structural contour map -

such’ as’ Standard drew, whlch is based I 1maglne p*lmarlly on

ragi o WA A TEAY e

their seismic work.

Q What is the 51gn1f1gance of the Skelly well what

1120 SIMMS 8LDG. @ P.O.-BOX 10f
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;does that 1nd1cate to you?

SRR I PR

A Well, it ‘shows the possibility of a- fault, but then

‘this is a possibility only. : SRl
Q Is that the possible fault that you have 1ndzcated .%
" on your location map in the left—hand slde of the exhibit? 2

A Yes, sir. I think the Standard map shows the fault

a little closer to the Skelly well and probably at a different

angle, but I won't quibble about that. ‘ E

Q  Now, the information ‘thai you preparsd your cross

section on was furnished to you by Standard of Texas, is that

correct?

Y
N T

P
BRI Y Y e
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. _ Q Now, this ownership plat that you have, it does CR

show the variation in acreage, is that correct,; Mr. Ramey?

t

2
9
g
>
8 o
r ) A _Yes, sir. We have. some small;’approximately seven- | .. .
I - , ; e e : ; -
L] : .
> o ’ - - : : c
s % He¢ | acre lots, that border on the New Mexico side of the state line;
o . 2P .
g y pi . :
L ;é -§§ Outside of that I think they're fairly standard 640-acre
22 . B gz S . 5 L i
I OE 53 sections. :
— - & S8 - .- ;
‘as Y 23 .. Svca S i . :
w g T2 Q - Does this exhibit also reflect a.cross section that :
o0 X :§: | » : ‘ ;
= F o3y you have prepared or had prepared for you? !
T g w3 ‘ :
= 2 ,gg A Yes, I have a cross section which starts reading :
a> % ¢ g :
x s . . . 7 e
— ] g from right to 'left through the Standard well in- Texas to the i =
— % 2y ~ , : x ' - E ;
@ £ 33 i , . L o % ‘
‘as 3 ¢§§; Standard well in New Mexico, and then to a dry hole drilled by !
E B *.: E , ) . 5
"ii? z gg Skelly 0il Company; that would be the Southwest Quarter of §
&% ; i Section 9 in New Mexico. U LS R R S !
as 2 gs ' _ ‘ ‘ ‘ ‘ ] :
/| s e Also transposed on this is a line which represents, a S
‘line in green which represents the Seco Crawford State No. 1, %
which has now penetrated the Devonian section at an estimated :
top pf about 9330, My cross section illustrates both the top g
‘of the Devonian and the top of the Fllénburger well, and the
_ ' ) ’ SR R i
. | Seco well seems to fall right in line with the other two wells 1
“in the pool. . N o o : L : Sl §

Q. . Mr., Ramey, where did}you‘getrybur information

concerning the Seco well? ;_bélieve it's drilling, is that

correct?
.-~ ~ PR Oy < K- * sHtT AN DI TS I, -
A I called Seco's office in-Midiand FriGay.
o e e R ~ - . kN A R
S _
i 4 ;
! £
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;Exhibit No. 1, please°

. PAGE 15
BY MR. DURRETT:
Q Mr. Ramey, will you please state your name and
position for the record?
A Joe»b. Ramey,bsuperyiso;Aof Commissionli Distriet
1, Hobbs, New Mexico.
| Q Is the afea that is>the subject matter of thiS‘case
within your district, Mr. Ramey?"
A Yes, sir.
' Are you familiar with the background of this area?
‘A Yes, sir.
:Aéi’iﬂﬁb you have an exhibiﬁ,?I believe, which is an
»;prefehip §iét? |
.A,‘ -Yes, sir. I have an exhibit which is ‘an ownership

A

plat, and also a small cross section of all wells in the area

,that at least penetrated the Devonlan,

MR. DURRETT' May we have that marked as 0.C.C.

(Whereupon, 0.C.C. Exhibit
No. 1 was marked for
identification.)"

-7A-__ This exhibit, the completed oil wells are the black

fdots and then we have the locatlon and drilling wells as open

Circles. I thlnk that s reasonably up to-date with the
exception of perhaps one well in Texas Whlch I don t ‘have

spbtted on there.
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went off that the pool would proﬁéﬁf§%¥66§ft“to~thc~yardstickm_«w,

plus the market demand factor. What would happen in the event
you sought an MER for this pool, Mr. Hull?

A Wéll, I hope I didn't infer that’s what was QGing

"to happen. What I meant to say was going to happen is that

hefqrésthe'TeXas wellS~go off of their discovery alloWabie
we will ask for another hearing, at whiéh we will propoée/
that the Texas wells be granted the New ﬁéxicc allowablé_for
thét'Athh,fnoE>subject ﬁo market demand.

0] There would be no possibility then of an MER beihé
éstablished‘in Texas whiCﬁ would be higher thankthe New
Mexico alldﬁable? -

‘A Of?éoursé, we would like to see that, but_I’expect
the MER will beyéet at ﬁhétevérfthe ﬁéw’Mékico,aliowéiléjié.‘

Q0 . I see,

}MR. NUTTER:‘ Aié,theré further questions of Mr.
Hull? He may be excusedy; - o -
(Witneses excused.)

MR. ﬁURBETT: The Commission will call Mr. Joe

Ramey .

JOE D. RAMEY
called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was
examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION
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MR. KELLAHIN: That's alll have on direct

examination(ﬂmwwmvme"""' S ———

BANK EAST ¢ ‘PHONE 256-

8y MR, NUTTER:

———

Q Mr. Hull, the New MexiCd'allowab1ﬁ~facters<areA
determined by the depth of the casing shoe Or the uﬁﬁermost

perforatién,'Whichever'is higher?

A Yes, sir. S o
Q in the event that you haverﬁé make a detetmiﬁation’

as to which was the ractual éiscOveryrwéllﬁéf_the poﬁl, the

Texas well or New Mexico well, as far as New Mexico is

* concerned do they pboth fall in the twelve‘to thirteen thousand

>£°6t pracket?

A Yes.

o sc-théré's'réally no problem as to Wﬁiéﬁ'ig‘the
_discovery well? . ;

“ A {®he top perforation in the TeXas*Welliié 12,172;

oo s ACE

0  Both between twelve and Ehiftéen.thousaid?

A Yes.
Q When was the hearing before therRailidédzcbmmission_

on this pool in Texas?

A July 19.

Q You mentioned that as soon as the discovery allowable
L___;____,__________;;;_##________,;,______,________________‘

" the top pefforation'in‘the New MeXico”ﬁeil is?iZQOSGZ’Q:i e SR

spoose ot Sy DT e B

i WAkl 7
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_Texas, is that correct?

in Texas?

YOu}juskyiéféfréd?'

“{n-'evidence Exhibit No. 2.

PUESRBUEENS e s P
Q There has already been a hearing on this pool in

A Yes, sir.

Q0 po you have a copy of the order thét was entered

A This is not the formal order. It is the letter

from the Railroad CommissionAof Texas adviéiﬁélﬁéwéf'§ﬁ££”£ﬁé
£indings were and with the‘statemént that a formal order will
pe forthcoming.

"MR.'KELLAHIN: I .ask that the jetter be marked as

Exhibit No. 2.

(Whereupon, Standard's
®Exhibit No. 2 in Case 3277

was marked for identifica-
tion .f)

o} Exhibit No. 2 is the copy>of the letter to which

A That's right.

MR. KELLAHIN: At this time I would like to offer

‘MR. NUTTER: standard's Exhibit No. 2 will be
admitted in evidence.
(Whereupon, Standard's

Exhibit No. 2 was offered
and admitted in evidence.)

Q po you hava anything further to add, Mr. Hull?
A 1 believe not at this time.

PAGE 1 T e el
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PAGE ii

Q Do you have any recommendation to the Commission

s W o

in connection with the creation of a pool at this time?

A I would recommend that the Commission consider

this a common pool with the Stateline field in Texas and that

the allowables be .set comparable to the present discovery

Q What is the present discovery allowable in Texas?
A

fing service, 1
HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPEXRT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENYIONS

330 barrels a day.
0 Are you recommending that the allowable situation

be a permanent arrangement?

-Meier repor

A No, sir. When the Texas wells go off the discovery

DEPOSITIONS

‘allowable we would recommend that the Wew Mexico wells revert

IALIZING INi

to the statewide allowable, which at this depth it has a
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factor of 7.75.
Q This would be the New Mexico statewide allowable?

A Yes; and we have already advised in the hearing

held in Texas that we will request that the Texas wells be

assigned a comparable allowable when they go off the discOVery'

allowaEle.

o] When will they go off the discovery allowable?

,—;'0".--.~v. PO T L T - At . g 50 S Do e el ed - - Tl L PP -
LATIIEL at LIHIE Limme vl it LualiplicLivn Uik Lile SaAul

3

well or in 18 months from the discovery, which would be in

January of 1967. Undoubtedly the sixth well will be drilled |

-

before that time.

——

o
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T B I , : ; rAGE 16
* % g gas-oil ratio wvas 550.
« 3 O : - -
% H MR, KUTTER: What was the duration of that test,
x o o : ’
£ <
& § Mr. Hull?
L S N ‘
= s E‘Agd- A I do not know. It was for the major part of a day.
o w p
v o %2 : », ( o Ee ’ . ’ ‘
8 ‘§E On the test the well flowed at a rate of 301.68 barrels per
C ey é ‘ ':';"z )
--§§ yg §§f day and produced 166 produced at the rate of 166 MCF.
. o= :
= 5 28
Sg \g, <§ Separator presgure vyas 30 psi on that test,
oo X - S ¥ : e
= - X ;gé Q Do ‘you have any inlSrmation on the permeabilities;,
= § ii pOIOSltleS 1n ‘this pool'>
£a. =k %
: o 8 fg‘ A Yes, sir., The porosities calculated from the sonic
5 3oss . 5
; CE e : e : : s t
3 _§§ 2 §3 ldg*and;compared, after comparlng the son1c*1og to the core‘
2 a § of :
s %E a ’:51 data from »he Contxnental State Well, the sonlc log porOsxtles
. R
E a» 82 ,
. 3 = ?.2% | were 2, 4 overaall for the Southland Royalty well, 3.9 for,
i == 5ez ,
& B =T 5
= R S 3
_gg ¥ gg the Contlnental Sta te well. The permeabllltles, and these

are the effectlve permeabllltles determlned from the oressure

j_~§f
builddp curves, 33.9 in Southlang, lQl‘millidarcieS in the
) “CEEiiﬁ:ntaT State,
'Q  Based on the infOrmatiéﬁf§6h'ﬁéﬁefjust discussed,

in your opinion is the Statellne—Ellenburger Podl uhder“

conSLGeratlon here in the State of New Mex1co a common sdutce

with the pool acrpss'the line in Texas? o i
: . . . i ,’ N e % .
A’ With the information we have now, yes, sir.
g i il . ‘ $<

Q0 ' Do you Rixci o€ any information that would indicate .

ety 4 g,

T e

R T L e ey M e LA A ey NS L o e JReR 4

Y 20
otherwise? 2
| A No, si SN |
g . . No, -sir, : g e e e s
¢ —_ H e : :
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PAGE 9 ‘ 4
% pressqrgﬂbgmb was at 12,100 feet, a minus 8799; static p;essure
% was 4927, e | ‘ .
2% If we convert the pressure recorded in the Southland

7Royaity Well to the same datum as that in the Continental
‘State, it converts to 4944 psi compared to 4927, This is well
within the accuracy of the modern pressure todols. In

addition to this, the gravity in the two wells measured at

ting service, inc.

43.3 in the Southland Royalty Well, 42.8 in the Continental
_State.

MR. NUTTER: What were the figures agafh? ‘ P

-Meler Tepor

A 43,3, 42.8, These are field measurements. Gas-oil :

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPEAT TESTIMONY, DAILY- COPY, CONVENTIONS

ratio data, we have several measurements. On the potential

form filéd for the two wells the gas-oil ratio is reﬁottéa'dn

} SPECIALIZING Ny

’

| 1120 SIMMS BLOG. ® Ri0.BOX 1092 - & SHONE 243.669) »  ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO

;1213 PIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST . PHONE 2561294 ® ALSUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO "

)
o=
o

_ the Southland Royalty Well as 373 and for the Continental

Stafe,‘513.';Aétﬁélly7iéff§fféﬁéftéay*z‘beliave.fat a_thousand

S R IR

thirty for the Continental State Well. This éppearéd to be
unreasonable, we had the field check their figures. They had

made an error in calculating the pressure and this was

corredted to 513.

P

- Subseauent to the pqtéqtials we have measured GOR on

et Mo

production tests in the Continental State Well on a 46-1/2

hour production test. The measured gas-oil ratio was 539.

In the Southland Royalty weil, in 2 test conducted by Phillips

Petroleum Company as a potential purchaser of the gas, the

U S Sy g . ot 98220 5 g mon b b

Y

T



k| L : . : PAGE 8

capacities, presently in the Proration Section..

.

0 How long have you been with Standard 0il- Company

of Texas?

A Fourteen years. .

Q At the present time does the area involved in the

case before the Commission come within your jurisdiction?

»

)

EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONYENTIONS

A Yes, sir.

MPR. KELLAHIN: Are the witness's qualifications

ting service, .

VhSS

accented?

MR. NUTTER: They are.

-meier repor

Q  (By Mr. Kellahin) Mr. Hull, have you made a study

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STAVE MENTS,

SRR S R AN s

i

of the prbpoSed‘StaEéii5é4Ellenbur§er Pool?

A Yes, sir.

1120 SIMMS BLDG, @ P.O,'BOX. 1092 o PHONE 243.6691 e ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

1213 FIRST-NATIONAL BANK EAST "o, PHONE 256-1294 ¢ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

SPECIALIZING IN{

dearnley

Q And in connection with that $tudy did you compile
any data which would reflect the characteristics of the pool?

A Yes, I d4id.

Q Would'you'outline for the Commission what'you'ﬁave
done in this connection?
A ‘All right. The first item is the bottomhole

pressure data from the two wells in the Southland Royaltyv 16

No. 1. We ran drill stem test No. 1 with the pressure bomb
at 12,224 feet. This is a minhus QbSl.‘ The recotded'pressure

at that depth, static pressure was 4993 pounds. On pressure

buildup test in the Continental State Well in New Mexico

ORI NN PP | I e

N e N

> - &
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T ’ g -l-entered in evidence in this case.
. 0
. £ ;
8 ' , 3 (Whereupon, Standard's
S S Exhibit No. 1 was offered
2 & and admitted in evidence.)
. g .
> fo] o . . . .
N - = Q- N - - . . P S
; = 3 38 MR. NUTTER: Are there any gquestions of Mr. Cribb?
% R I - He may be excused.
X =2 r Ee .
- ; = E g (Witness excused.)
o7 el NG TS PAUL HULL
F = : D0 4 g
¥ - o H == < e L . . . R . + » :
‘ g - = A%, 2§ calledjag a witness, having been first duly sworn, was
= & £% | examined and testified as follows:
. = ¥ os
RN, w £ 2. DIRECT EXAMINATION =~ .
& =83 | : : ' -
- k = PP S A TR LA R
ST = ¢ ¢% | BY MR. KELLAHIN: -
Tk . - 1 o .
A - z .2 : .
V LR R 1 a §g 0Q Would you state your name, please?
- —EE X A Paul Hull, H-u-1-1.
- — S = ) : . : : TS . L
: : Q By whom are you employed and what position, Mr, Hull
N . A Standard 0il Company of Texas. Supervising
» * ’-— .
’ 2 Proration Engineer.
T e . 0] Have you ever testified before the New Hexico 0Oil
Conservation Commission?
oo , , A No, sir.
. 0 For the benefit of the Examiner, would you outline
ﬁ your education and experieénce as a petrolsaum cngineer?
3 » , , .
. i A I received a degree in geological engineeriry frcii
; the University of Oklahoma; been employed for fourteen years
T ? 'by Standard 0il Company of Texas in various engineering
g ? i
. "' ;%
- - e - et -
» 3
F
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_ y in the pool?
o o
: & .
: S A No.
; ] ,
: £ Q And one of .these is in Texas and one in New. Mexico?
: 9 | | |
7y <> E ¥g A That is correct,
¥ | ooun) . z,—z . i
2 "k OBY ' , : : o - 2
N £ ~ X 3 Q In your opinion then, is it a single common scurce
s < [ 5o} :v;' a3 Z N . 3
¢ > E 38 | of supply across thc state line?
4 =~ % =23 o
- § <3 . 3 s .
g 32 A In nmy opinion there is a common source of supply.
©0 £ - : ]
= & g8 Q And there's no evidence to indicate that there is
e w - ow$ , . .
= £ &3 | ~
: = 3 £% not?
. e 22 A No.
- ® £ B3 -
: ¥ R : S , .
i E; 4 232 Q You ask then, that the Commission ccnsider this
g S T-‘;‘ s : -
v a> 3 g2 | as one field across the state line, giving consideration to
‘ —_— oz &g [ I N B = ; L
= 5 % » o : R P o .
ea- .z 322 | the allowables on each side of the-line? T
§ B~ C RO T BCp-CPe e S N ) ) :
R A R E '
L ‘ A Yes.

Q Do you have anything further?
A  No. | , . .

MR. KELLAHIN: That's all I have on direct

~examination.
0 Was Exhibit No. 1 prepared by‘yéu or under your
o
5 supervision?
A It was prepared uhder’my superVision._

MR. KELLAHIN: At this time we will offer in

eévidence Exhibit No. 1.

mmn ~a o - b et T 4 . 5 eed iy v we
3 MR. NUTTRR: Standard's Exhibkit No, 1 will be
g L
f :
H
;
- ¢
£y Seadi Ee Ty K PRSER I 2 .
¥ . .\( R - >
- .
& ¥ N n
, W
8 * H B ® - : -
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o g
e v ’ o
3 <« -
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 dearnley-meier reporting service, in

S

»

.y

X
9

thce . S5

1n the Southwest Quarter of that sectlon.

“represents the state llne.

Q Now, would you descrlbe the lltholoqy ‘of the area

ipvoived here?

A The lithology of Ehe reservoir is a dolomite; it's
light gray to brown ip color, dense to coarselyjcfystaliiﬁe,f
with pinpoint intercryetalxine and vuggy porosity with random
oriented open and closed fractures.

0 ° Are there any other wells completed than the two
you ‘menticned? |

A ‘vNot at thisftime.

Q Are ;Qére ahy drilling?'

A | Yes. Standard 0il Coﬁpany of Texas is érilling-e
well, the No. 1 Bessie Howeli in Section 15, Andrews County,

Standard is also

drilling a well in Lea County in the Southeast Quarter of

Section 5; this is a_Continental State No. 2.

0 Of the two wells that have been completed, do‘yéu
know what their production is?
well, the one in Texas

A They wereipotentialedffor,

was potentlaled for 436 barrels of oil per day. The 16-1
Southland Royalty in! New Mexico, the Continental No. 1 State
was notantialed for. 481 barrels of o*l a day

0 Was there any geological evidence that there is a

separation between the two wells that have been completed
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dearnley-meier reporting service, ins.
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“Case 32777

" contours being on top of the Ellenburger formation. On the
| 1eft side of the map we have a typical log in this case, the
-of Section 16, Andrews County.

‘interject here those areas outlined with hashers: are either

‘of Section 16 in Texas and a well in the Northeast Quarter

involving the area under consideration in Case 32772
A Yes, we prepared a §tructure map on top of the
Ellenburger formation in the area under consideration.

Q That is what has been marked as Exhibit No. 1 in

A That is correct.
o] Now, referring to Exhibit No. 1, would you discuss
the information that is shown on this exhibit?

A This is a structure map in the area of consideration,

log of the discovery well{ the Standard 0il Company of

Texas 16-1 ébuthlénd Royalty, located in the Northwest Quartér

Q What is the depth of Eﬁévtép of the formatidn there?
‘A The top of the formation, in this case the
Ellenburger, is at 12,092 feet. I would also like to

Standard 0Oil Company of Texas wholly~-owned or partially-
owned leases. The black dots iépresent'those wells that have

beén completed in this case, the well in the Northwest Quarter

(

of Section 5 in Lea County, New Mexico. Tha dashed line

o]

running north-south, or approximately in the center of the map
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R. E; CRIBB -
called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was

examined and testified as follows:

DIKECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

’

ing service, inc.
"DEPOSITIONS, ummds. "SYA;I MENTS, EXPERT vnsnu’om, DAILY-.COPY, coﬁvmnons

0 Would you state your name, please?

>

R. E. Cribb.

¢

b A T NN R e

Q- By whom are yéﬁieﬁbloy;d and in wﬁéfzpdéitiqn?

A Standard‘Oil'Cqmpény i%‘shyder, Téxas, as District
Geologist. | |

Qv Have you ever tesﬁifie% pefore the New Mexicé 0il

Conservation Commission?

1120 SIMAS BLDG, 9 7.0, BOX 1092 o PHONE 243-6491 @ Auuauz'naue‘,uew MEXICO

1213 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST o PHONE234.1294' o ALBUGUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

SPECIALIZING IN:

A No, I»have not,

dearnley-meier report

Q For the benefit of the Examiner will you outline

briefly your education and qUalifications as a geologist?

o G T QL A O T PSR S P A s

A I have a Master of Science Degree in geology from

Emofy University. I have been eﬁployed by Standard of Texas

X I RN Iy R

for eleven years, the last five?years as District Development

|

Geologist in Snyder, Texas.

MR. KELLAHIN: Are the witness's qualifications

o N Do | R

RPN,

acceptable?

MR. NUTTER: They are.

o} {By Mr. Kellahin) Mr. Cribb, have you prepared

? a structure map or log, or had a’ structure Map'prepared

P Tt
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DECOHITION

S'ECIAHZ'NG N

Mr. NUTTER: We will call next case 3277, which

is the case called by the 0il C0nservation Commission on its

own motion to consider the creation of 2 new pool for

,%%_, Ellenburéef:éroduction in Sectipns 4 and 5, pownship 24 South,
 %% ‘Range 38 Easé; Léa county, Nev¥ Mexiqo; and further to consider
%% the establishment of a pfbcedure whereby éileabiéé”for wells
%% in‘Said podlfméy be assigned on an equi£ab1e pasis with =~ \_f
%é ‘allowables assiénédfto.wélls in this same common SOUrce of

‘ég, Su991Yﬁinvthe gtate of Texas .

X .

%;T\' ' : MR.:DURRETT: 1f the Eiaminer nlease; Fim purrett
»é%jigppgafingAép béhalf 6f the Céﬁmissibn. Witﬁ me will be Mr .

g%ﬁ ”3asdn‘Keiiéh;;,-fééiESEﬁ%iﬁéStandard 0il Company»of Texas.

%% ihey have a@fée8‘€§-éoéperate with'%hé CommiSSioh in‘ﬁhis céSé; §

in“ptesehting’testimony concerning the case. With your per-
missioﬁ,er. gellahin will present, 1 pelieve, twWO witnesses

and;then 111 call Mr. RameY: the Supervisor of our Hobbs

MR. NUTTER: will all the witnesses who~are
going to appear in Case,3277 stand and be sworn?

(Witnesses sworn.)

(Whereupon/ Standard's
Exhibit No. 1 was‘marked
for identifidation.)

*

office. ' | bl
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‘ 1120 StMMS BLOG. <P, 0; IOX 1092 ¢ niom 242-649) ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

+-|.BEFORE: . _.Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner

BEFORE THE — — -

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION )
Santa Fe, New Mexico

July 28, 1965

S EXAMINER " MEARING

e e e e w e e m m o m me e e = oam e e =
........

, )
. IN THE MATTER OF: = o S § T

The hearing called b{ the 0il Conserva- )
tion Commission on its own motion to )

consider the creatlon of a new pool for )
Ellenburger productlon in Sectlons 4 and)

5, Township 24 South, Range 38 East, ) o 3277

No.
Lea COunty, New Mexico, said pool to be ) Case No
de31gnated the Statellne—Ellenburger :

Pool; _further to consider the establlsh—)

ment}of a procedure whereby allowables )
- for wells in ‘'said pool: may be ‘assigned ) -
on an ‘esquitable’ basis with allowables )
assigned to wells in the same common )

- - -source.of-supply-zn-the State-of “Texas,”

"TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

L AN R e ST N s e s e e LI

SRS S AN
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Docket No. 1=67 -
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"CASE 3510:

CASE 3511:

;cAsB’sslzz

'CASE 2513:

CASE 3514:

- New: MeX1co, said well to be dedlcated to the NW/4 of said

,Application of Pubco Petroleum Corporatlon for force-poollng,
the

,Anollcatlon of Midwest 0il Corporatlon for special pool rules,

‘seeks the promulgation of special pool riles for the Vada-

" of 1966 and which was not’ made-up during the second six months

Application of United States Smelting Refining and Mining
Company for an unorthodoX gas well locaticn, Lea County,

New Mexico. - Appllcant in the above~-styled cause, seeks
approval for its Federal Well No. 2.at an unorthodox location
760 feet from the South 1ine and 2080 feet from the West line
of Section 115 Township 20 South, Range 34 East, lLea-
Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

Apvllcatlon of Thomas A. Dugan for an ‘unorthodox. gas. well
lccation, San Juan County, New Mexicé. Applicant,; in the
above-styled cause, seeks approval for the Navajo Federal
Well No. 1 completed in the Gallup formation at an unorthodox
gas well location 660 feet from the North and West lines of
Section. 26, Township 28 North, Range 15 West, San Juan County,

Section 26. . -

......

s New Mex1co. A
styled oause, seeks -an order ‘forc:
in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pbol’underly1n .

Township 26 North, Range 6 West, Rio Arriba County, ‘New Max1co,
and allocating well costs 1nclud1ng a risk factor for a well

to be drilled on sald spacing unlt.

Lea County, New México. ﬁppllcant, in the above-~styled cause,

A T At A 1t T b

Pennoylvanlan Pool, Lea County, New Mex1co, 1nclud1ng a provi-

“sion for 160-acre proration units.

In the- matter of the hearing called by the o0il Conservatlon
Commlss1on on its own motion to consider suspendlng the

scheduled ‘cancellation of underproduction which-accrued to :
certain wells in the Eumont Gas Pool during the first six months 3

period and was therefore subject to cancellation January 1, 1967.
The underproduction being considered for suspension of cancel-
lation accrued as a result of the sale of the connectlng pipe~
11ne for said wells from an 1ntra—state company to an inter- :
state company resultlng in necessity for FPC approval of sales. .
The wells, ‘which were shut-in and not produced during the period

FPC aPPPOVdL was being obtained, are certain wells formerly
connectéd to Southavl Hrwon Gas Ccmpany and owned by the follow-

Ao RN L

‘ing ObefaLULa GoyTU i i n ki, Mo~ Tex.“Penrose, Tidewater, Flelds, -y

Atlantic, Skelly, Clark & “hrlstle, Aztec, and Great Western Tl

Drilling. i
T :":W*‘%m”‘“"ﬁ’ [T N . . e i L . . - o . B . . B “1)
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Docket No. 1-67

TarEnDy Losea

‘DOCKET:._ EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNFSDnV o

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSIO CONPERELC') Roox;"'” B
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, or
Elvis A. Utz, Alternate Examlner ’

CASE 3439:

CASE 3440:

LS
P

CASE 3441:

"CASE 3506:

{This case continued: Lrom the October 11, 1966 examiner hearlng
and will be dlsmlsced) -

In the ‘matter of the-l*arlﬁg called by the Oil Consérvation:
Commission on its owri ‘motion to. permit Scanlon and Shepard and
all other interested partles to show cause why the following
Scanlon and Shepard wells in Township 20 North, Range 9 West,
McK1nley County, New Mex1co, should not be plugged and abandoned
in accordance W1th a Commlsflon approved plugging program:
Santa Fe Paclflc Rallroad Lease: "Wells Nos. 1, 3,-4;:5,.7, -and
8, all in Unit P, No. 10 i it H, and No. 2 in Unit L, all in
Section 21; Well No. 6 1ann1t L and Nos. 9 and 12 in Unit M
of Section. 22 and - Nos 11 and 13 in Unit D of Section 27, Ray
‘Well Mo. 1:in Unit: C State Wells Nos. 1 -and -2 in Unit A, and
State K-1883 No. l in Unit B, all in Section 28.

.(Thls case contlnued frOm the October 11, 1966, exémihefv
hearing and will be dlsmlssed)

In the matter ‘of the hearlng called by the 0il Conservation Com-
mission on its own: motion :to permit Osborn & Weir, and all inter-
ested partles,, (o] Show cause_why the follow1ng Gsborn & Weir

wells in Townshlp 20 North;: Range ‘9 West, “McKinley County, New
"Mexico, should not: be: plugged and abandoned in accordance with a
Comm1531on-approved plugg1ng program: -Scanlon Well No. 17 in UnitPp
of ° Section 21 and Nos. 14 and 18 in Unit M of Section 22, Scanlon
Ray Wells No. 5 in Unit A and No. & in Unit C of Section 28

(This case coﬁt1hued'from the October 11, 1966, examiner hearing
and - w1ll be: dlsmlssed)

In the matter of the hearlng ‘called by the 0il Conservat1on
Commissior ¢n its ‘own motion to permit LaMar Trucklng, Inc.,
and 2312 dntevested zarties, to show cause why their State Well

TwRlY oL T 'ooateu 4§5718eL {from the: Morth and West 11nes or

Sectlon 28, Townshlp 20 North Range 9 West, Mcklnley County;-
New Mex1co, should not be plugged and ‘abandoned in accordance
with a Comm1531on approved plugging program.

 ApPl1CaL10n oi “3tan éfd J;l‘ovmewnu of Texas. for a unit agreement,
Lea County, New Mexaco Appllcant, in the above-styled cause,
" seeks approval of the Maljamar-Grayburg Unit Area comptlslng

3,441 acres, more or less, of Federal, State and Fee lands in




S ‘Docket No. i=67  _
S e 0.

(Case 3506 continued) - | ‘ S e

Sectlons 2 3, 4, 8, G, 10 11, 14, and JS, Townshlp
17 South, Range 32 East, Lea County, New Mexico. ~—— =~ = —o

o SN CASE :3507:  Application of Standard 0Oil Company of Texas for a water-
=58 ,} ‘ flood expansici,; Lea County, New Mexico. Appllcant,

’ ‘ ; " ' © - . in-the above-styled cause, seeks authorlty to expand its
Maljamar- Grayburg Waterflood: ‘Project in its. proposed
Maljamar-Grayburg Unit Area by the injection of water 1nfo
the Grayburg formation through thirteen additional injection
wells. Applicant also ‘seeks administrative procedure for
further expan31on of said project at a later date.

CASE 3508: Appllcatlon of - Phllllps Petrdleum Company for a unlt agreement,‘
Lea County, New Mexico, Applicant, in the above—styled cause,
seeks the approval of the Vacuum 2bo Unit Area, comprising
3640 acres, more or less. of State and Fee lands:in Townships
17 and 18 South Range 35S East, Lea County, NewAMexico

CASE-3509: Appulcatlon of Phllllps Petroleum Company for a pressure ;
maintenance project, Lea County, New Mexico. Aplecant, in:

" the above- styled cause, seeks authority to 1nst1tut° a ‘it

, pressure‘ chuun ﬂro1ectv1 acuum—Abo Un1t by the

8 . located in Section~33, waush1p5~ ; 3 st, and’
: Section 4, Tanshlp ‘18 South, Range 35 Bast, Vacuum-Abo Reef
: i Pool, Lea 00unty, New Mexico. Applicant further seeks: ‘the
’ : ‘promulgation of special rules to govern operatlon of said
'pressure maintenance project.

CASE 3278 . (Reopened)

‘”"fthe ‘matter of Case No. 3278 belng reopened pursua” 7

provisions oi ‘Cider No. n—4944, which order establishied 80=

spacing units for the Statellne Ellenburger Pool, Lea County,

_ . New Mexico, for a ‘period of eighteen months. All 1nterested

. . parties may appear and show cause why said pool should noi. be : ¢
,_---'?"' : developed on 40-acre spacing unlts

CASB 3277 (Regpened)

In ‘the matter of Case No /3277 ‘being reopened to con51d°r "the
necessity for the continuance of the special allowables’ assigned
to wells in the Stateline-Ellenburger Pool, Lea County, New

; Mexico.
i
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CASE Mo. 3277

entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces~
sary. : ,

 DOWE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated.

STATE OF WIM MEXICO
OIL CONBERVATION COMIISSION

il , ).

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary

esr/

(4) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the | =
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CASE No. 3277
Oxder No. R-2943

(4) That said pool constitutes a common scurce of supply
with the Stateline (Bllenburger) Pool in Andrews County, Texas.

(5) That the Texzs portion of the pool was discovered by
the Standard 0il Company of Texas Southland Royalty Company Well
¥o. 1, located in Unit E of Section 16, Block A-81, Andrews Ccunty)
Texas, and completed May 4, 1965,

(6) That wells in the Statolino {Ellenburger) Pool in
Andrews County, Texas, are presently receiving a discovery allow-
able of 330 barrels of oil per calendar day which exceeds top unit
allowable for wells of similar depth in New Mexico.

{(7) That in order to afford the operators in the New Mexico
portion of the pool the opportunity to produce their just and )
eguitable share of the oil, and otherwise prevent wvaste and not‘ewL'
correlative rights, effective August 1, 1965, the top unit allow-~
able for wells on a standard proration unit in Rew Mexico should
be 330 barrels of oil per day and said allowabla should continue
80 long as wells in the Texas portion of the pool are rxeceiving
a discovery allowabla.

(1) That s new pool in Laa County, New Mexico, classified
as an oil pool for Rllenburger production, is hereby created and
designatsd the Gtateiine-Eilenburger Pool with vertical limits
cmriting the Ellenburger formation and horisontal limits com-
prising all of Section 4 and the RB/4 of Section 5, 'I'Wnlhip 24
South, ln.ng. 38 Bast, NMPN, Lea County, New Mexico.

{2) That, effective August 1, 1965, the top unit allowable
for wells on a standard proration unit in the Btatclimvlnc‘nburgep
Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, shall be 330 barrels of oil per day
and said zllowable shall continue so long as a disconxy allowable
iz in effect 1n the Texas portion of the pool.

(3) That upon diseontinuance of the ddzaoovsry sliovabls
in the Texas porticn of the pool, the top unit allowable for
wells in the Stateline-EBllenbuxger Pool, Lea County, New Mexico,
shall be determained in accordance with Rule 505 of the Commission

Rules and Regulations.
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" BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW NEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION

i HOOMMYEEYON ON IS OWN MOTION TO CONBIDER THE CREATION OF A
NEW POOL FOR ELLENBURGER PRODUCTION IN SRCTIONS 4 AND 5, TOWN-
SHI? 24 EOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST, NMPM, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO,
BAID FPOOL TO BE DESIGMATED TRE STATRELINE-ELLENBURGER POGL;
mmmmummmmwAmm
ALLOWARLES FOR WELLS IN SAID POOL MAY BE ASSIGMED ONM AN EQUI-
TABLE BASIS WITH ALLOWABLES ASBIGNED TO WELLS xnmuuu
COMNON SOURCE OF SUPPLY IN THE STATR OF ‘rm

v l. YW
T e

h
g g g e

CASR No. 3277
Ordexr No. R-2543

NOMRNCLATURE

QERER OF THE QOMMISELON

'\?7;‘:"'"‘44," et

." J ﬂ;:'
. . i
Lo

Shab g

me cause came on for heacing at 9 0 clock a.m., on J‘uly 28
1965, at Banta Fe, Mew Mexico, before ‘Examiner Daniel S. Nuttar.

W

=
£

xow on thia 6th  day of August, 1965, the Commission, a
quorum being present, having considered the testimony, .the record,
and the recommendations of the Bxaminer, and being fully advised
in the pruiu:,

M:

(1} ‘That due pudblic notice having been given as required by
13w, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter therseof. '

{2) That the Standard O0il Company of Tsxas Continental

State Well ¥o. 1, located in Unit B of Section 5, Township 24
South, Range 38 Rast, NMPM, Lea County, Mew Nexico, has discovered
i a separate common source of supply in New Mexico which should be
ko designated the Stateline-Ellenburger Pool with vertical limits

i comprising the Ellenburger formation and horisontal limits com-
Ak prising all of Section 4 and the NE/4 of Bection ', Townahip 24
South, Range 38 Bast, NMPHM, Lea County, New Mexico,

B S A i o , 4
= (3) That the Standard 0il Company of Texas Continental

State Well No. 1 waeg completed July 18, 1965, with the top of
the perforations at 12,086 feet.




OIL CONSERVATIOHN CO!?i1SSION
SANTA FE, NEVW LEXICO

4
i

|

My T

v e

. : v 0
Ao e oy S =T

-
g s s

3 - N
. s
BB NN S

LB
g
B
8
3¢




g S .
SR |
o " : S Gb\)si-moﬁ' e L
E s DAVID F. CAF 30 - ; -
o CHAIRMAN :
State of Netw SMexico
@il Gonservation Gommission | | ‘
LANDVkCOMﬁ.I’SSION_ER STATE GEOLOGIST
GUYTON B. HAYS A, L. PORTER, JR.
" MEMBER » SECRETARY ° plnzc:jrgn
: ‘ " p.o.BOX 2008 '
SANTA FE .
January 18, 1967
Re: Case No. 3277
Mnr. J&_ion “11‘1’1‘-“ Order No. R-2943-A
Kellahin & Fox : Applicant: S ’
Attorneys at Law : T SRR S
ganta Fe, Kew Mexico -
pear. Sir: o ,
Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above—reféréhééa c¢m~ )
migsion order recgntlynentered in the subject case. .
very truly.youré,

i N ,
A. L. PORTER, Jx.
secretarydnirector

ALP/ir
1 .
~carbon copy of drder also sent to:
Hobbs occ___ ¥
Artesia OCC :
Aztec -OC ,
- n - Continental 0il Company

Mr. Vic Lyo

: J o Qtnex -
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lorder No. R-2943-A

-2~
CASE No. 3277

"(5) That the allowable provisions of Order No. R-2943 should
be continued in effect through April 30, 1967,

(6) That effective May 1, 1967, the top unit ailowable for

| IT I8 THEREFORE ORDERED: _
{1) That the allowable provisions oé Order Mo. R-2943 are
hereby continued in effect through April 30, 1967,

. (2) That effective 7:00 A.M. May 1, 1967, the top unit allow-
able for wells iz the Stateline-Ellenburger Pool, Lea County, Mew
Mexico, shall be determined in accordance with Rnlo 508 of the
Commission Rules and Regulations. ,

{3) !hat jurisdiction of this cause 1- retained for the .
entry of -nch further ordcrc as the Commission may deem neces-

sary.

DOME at Santa Fe, New chico, on the day and year hereinabove
designrated.

STATE OF WEW MEXICO

o Iﬁ\ff;j}’\ IOI COMMISSION

DAVID ¥. CARGO

. v
Hmﬂiz?

’h‘é;ir & Secretary -

wells in the subject pool should be determined in acéordaiice with |
7 Rhule 505 of the Commission Rules and Regulations. '

esx/
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. |BY THE CONMISSION:

i n 'Bﬁowt‘-un— -_;_:.;:__

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF CABE NO. 3277 BEING REOPENED
BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION ON ITE OWN
MOTION TO COMEIDER THER NECEBEITY FOR THE CONM-~

INUARCE OFf THE SPECIAL ALLOWABLES ASSIGNED TO
WE IN THE STATELINE-ELLENBURGER POOL, LEA
COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

CASE No. 3277
‘Order No. R-2943-A

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

Thil“élul‘ came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on January 4, 1967,
at Santa ro. liw u.xtco. bcfor. lxanincr Daniel 8. Mutter.

!OH; on thi- 135h day of January, 1967, the Commission, &
quorum baing present, having considered the testimony, the record,

{land the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised

in the premises,
FINDS:
(1) That due public notice having been given as required by

{llaw, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the -uhjoct
'tnattﬁr thereof.

(2) Th‘t by Order Bo. R-2943, dated August 6, 1965, the

JiICommission established the top unit allowable for wells on a

standard proration unit in the Stateline-Ellenburger Pool, Lea
County, New: ‘Mexico, as 330 barrels of oil per day sc long as a
discovery allowable remained in effect in the Texas portion of
the pool. .

(3) That said Order No. R-2943 also provided that upon
discontinuance of the discovery allowable in the Texas portion
of the pool, the top unit alléwable for wells in the Stateline-
Ellenburger Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, would be determinad
Baig 305 of the Commission Rules and Regula~

W

tions.

(4) That the discovery allowable is still in effect in the
Texas portion of said pool and will remain in effect until on or
about May 2, 1967.
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